| WILL SHOW YOU THE WAY TO HEAVEN

TERM 1 FEBRUARY 19 2020

Number 2

Dear Families,

Term 1 is well underway and having visited all classes, | am impressed by
how settled, focussed and hard-working the children are. During my visits
to Year 6 | have spoken about the importance of Leadership and being of
service to others. My view is that as the senior children in the school, they
set the ‘tone’ for others to aspire to. | have asked them to consider the idea
that regardless of whether they have a formal leadership position in the
school, they are all leaders because their words and actions can serve as
an example to others - particularly the younger children. | take this
opportunity also to acknowledge the outstanding work of all of our teachers
in ensuring a smooth transition for the children into the next grade. Their
organisation has contributed immensely to a wonderful start to the school
year.

As parents are the first educators of their children, teachers build on the
solid foundations that you have imparted. Working together in partnership
will assist in developing sound work habits, confidence and resilience in
your children. You might like to consider the following tips to ensure that
your children experiences ongoing success this year:

* take time each day to talk about school

* speak positively about school and teachers

* listen to your children read each day (difficult given our busy lives, but
even 10 minutes per day makes a difference)

* demonstrate your own love of learning

* place high value on respect — for self and others

Thank you to those families who were able to attend the Parent/Teacher
information sessions on Monday and Tuesday evening. The teachers
appreciate that you took time out of your busy schedules to attend. | would
like to thank the teachers for preparing, presenting, answering your
questions and for also giving up their evening to meet with you all.

A reminder to families that supervision of children begins at 8:30.am. We
cannot guarantee supervision before this time. Similarly, supervision
finishes at 3.30pm each day. Parents are respectfully requested to collect
children as soon as possible at the end of the school day. We know that
families lead busy lives (we all do!) and we also understand that on
occasion, parents might be running late. When this happens, a phone call
to the school office would be appreciated. That way we can inform your
child/ren and minimise any distress that might result.

Cameron Lievore
Principal

Affirmation: Congratulations to our Year 6 children who have

been excellent ‘buddies’ to the Kindergarten children, assisting
them to settle in to school.

IMPORTANT AND
UPCOMING EVENTS

Friday 21* February
Cupcake & Popper Stall —
Morning Tea
Ice Block & Zooper Dooper
Stall - Lunch time ~ P&F

Wednesday 26" February
Ash Wednesday
Parish Mass Yrs. 3-6

Sunday 1% March -
Friday 6™ March
Catholic Schools’ Week
Celebrating 200 Years of
Catholic Education in
Australia

Tuesday 3" March
GRIP Student Leaders’ Day




RELIGIOUS EDUCATION NEWS

Ash Wednesday and Lent

Ash Wednesday, begins the period of Lent - a time of preparation and self f”
reflection leading up to Easter. pr— 3
The name of the first day of Lent, Ash Wednesday, comes from the old custom ==

of blessing ashes and marking the foreheads of the faithful with ashes on this ?

day. The ashes are prepared by burning palms from the preceding Palm '
Sunday. This comes from the Old Testament times when mourners or penitents

clothed themselves in sackcloth and sprinkled their hands and faces with dust

or ashes.

As we receive a cross of ash on our forehead we are encouraged to “turn away from sin and
follow the Gospel” - both a good motto to follow throughout the 40 days of Lent as well as further
through the year.

Ash Wednesday Mass Next Week

Next Wednesday 26th February is Ash Wednesday. Primary
classes will be attending Mass for this special celebration shortly
after 9am. Parents are invited to attend, as they are always
welcome and encouraged to come to Mass in the morning.
Infants classes will be marking Ash Wednesday separately in
class.

CATHOLIC SCHOOLS WEEK 2020!

This year from Monday 2nd March to Friday 6th, our school will join with Catholic schools across
NSW and the ACT to celebrate Catholic Schools Week. Catholic Schools Week is about forging
and strengthening connections between everyone who has a stake in our schools: students,
staff, families, priests, parishioners, and members of the wider community.

St John Vianney’s will be starting the week with a special school morning assembly in the MPR
at 9am.

Throughout the week, students will be engaged in a range of activities within their classes to
mark the week, leading up to our Welcome Assembly on Friday at 9:30, where we officially
welcome our new Kindergarten students into our school.

We invite all parents to join us for this special occasion.

Mr Simon Stennett
Religious Education Coordinator






OPEN DAYS
2021 NEW ENROLMENTS

KINDY & OTHER GRADES

MONDAY 8™ MARCH
&
MONDAY 6™ APRIL

8:30AM - 10:30AM

Parking Notice:

A reminder to parents that there is no parking in the Staff or Parish carpark when dropping off / picking
up children unless you have a disability sticker displayed. Also, there is no parking in the bus bay at any
time. Blocking driveways makes it very difficulf for others to enter / exit so please refrain from this
practise as well.

Complaints Procedures:

At St John Vianney'’s School, the dignity of each individual is paramount. The school follows the
Catholic Education diocese of Parramatta Complaint Handling Policy and Procedures. A copy of the
policy is available at the school office or online at:
http://www.stjohnvianneysdoonside.catholic.edu.au/About-Us/Policies-and-Procedures

Classroom issues should always be addressed with the class teacher in the first instance so that a
positive outcome can be reached. Parents should not approach other children in an effort to resolve an
issue or misunderstanding.

APPLICATION FOR EXTENDED LEAVE

Parents, as you know, it is very important that children attend school every day. Quite often leave is requested
by parents for various reasons. While we understand that this may be necessary sometimes, it is not
encouraged. Every school day is important for every student.

If you intend taking your child out of the school for five days or more you must make a formal application to
the Principal in writing and complete the ‘Application for Extended Leave’ form which is available from the
school office. The application must be submitted at least 4 weeks prior to the expected leave or earlier if
possible.

It is important for parents to know that, depending on circumstances, this leave may not be approved.
Each application will be considered on an individual basis and could depend on circumstances such as the
intention for the leave, your child’s attendance and the impact the leave may have on your child’s academic
progress.

These regulations are in place in all schools in the Parramatta Diocese to make sure that all students have the

best opportunity to achieve to their full potential. We appreciate your support and understanding of these
requirements.

Mr Camenon Lievare — Principar




Emails Outside School Hours

Dear Parents and Carers,

St John Vianney's, Doonside recognises that email is a fast and convenient way to communicate with
your child's teacher.

We wish to remind you that teachers read their emails at various times throughout the school day.
Further, teachers are generally not expected to respond to emails from parents and students outside of
normal working hours. In the case of a genuine emergency please contact the school office during
business hours on StJohnVianneys@parra.catholic.edu.au or phone 02 8869 6300.

If you wish to contact your child’s teacher, please continue to direct your emails to

StJohnVianneys@parra.catholic.edu.au which will then be triaged, as per usual practice.

We appreciate your assistance and understanding.

If you have any questions about the above please feel free to contact me through the school office.

Kind regards

Cameron Lievore
Principal



Fact Sheet for Parents and Caregivers - Explanation of Absences

Catholic Education Diocese of Parramatta promotes daily school attendance. Going to school every day
is the single most important part of your child’s education.

If your child is sick or absent you are required to notify their school on the first day of absence if at all
possible. All explanations to the school must be provided within 7 days from the first day of any period
of absence.

Absences can be explained using one of the following methods:

Online: log the absence directly using Skool Bag App

Email: the school at StJohnVianneys@parra.catholic.edu.au
Telephone: the school office 8869 6300

Note sent with your child

FI RO =

Where an explanation has not been received within the 7 day timeframe or the explanation has not
been accepted, the school will record the absence as unexplained or unjustified on the student’s record.
The school will not be able to accept explanations which are not received within the 7 day timeframe.

Justified reasons for student absences may include:

* being sick or having an infectious disease

* having an unavoidable medical appointment

* being required to attend a recognised religious holiday

+ exceptional or urgent family circumstances e.g. attending a funeral

Why do | need to notify the school if my child is absent?

Parents of children aged 6 to 17 years are legally required to ensure their children attend school every
day or provide an explanation if they are absent. Notifying the school and providing an explanation for
your child’s absence will fulfil this legal responsibility.

The safety and wellbeing of students are the highest priorities for schools. Parents need to know if their
child isn’t at school, and schools need to know when and why a child is absent. Notifying the school of
your child's absence helps ensure the safety and wellbeing of all children in school.

What is your responsibility?
e Ensure your child attends school every day
¢ Notify the school immediately if your child is absent
= Provide an explanation for any absences within 7 days
¢ Make sure the school has your correct contact details so that you can receive attendance
information about your child

every leamer every day ™




SPORTS NEWS
BLACKTOWN ZONE SWIMMING CARNIVAL

Last Friday, 14" February, we had 5 students (Lara Hendrickson, Ethan Mcintyre, Alana
Jesson, Bernadette Mcintyre & Oliver Franjic) represent S/V’s at the Blacktown Zone
Swimming Carnival and SJV’s were responsible for running the day. Thank you Mrs
Hancock & Mrs Stanley for all your work behind the scenes and to Mrs Jesson and Mrs
Asaad for all your assistance on the day. Also, a BIG thank you to Mr. Jesson who gave
up his time to be an official time-keeper on the day and a special thanks, to all family
members for supporting our swimmers.

Lara Hendrickson was the Senior Girl Champion and Ethan Mcintyre was the Runner-
up Senior Boy Champion and they will be going on to represent the Blacktown Zone
with Alana Jesson and Bernadette Mcintyre this Thursday, 20" February, at the
Diocesan Swimming Carnival.

We wish our 4 swimmers the best of luck as they compete at this next level.

We had four students (Allistaire Reyes — 6 Blue, Chanel Morales — 6 Gold, Jesse Scott —
6 Gold & Rhianna Bartlett — 6 Blue) begin the day by singing the National Anthem of
which they were fantastic, performing with such great pride. In addition, our Sport
Captains - Khodi Azzopardi, Elianah San Pedro, Andrew Aggrey, Cryztle Espino, Gian
Portelli and Rhianna Bartlett - were PHENOMENAL and an INCREDIBLE HELP on the
day, assisting in various roles and in trying weather conditions. They were a great
asset, allowing the day to progress smoothly. Our Sport Captains received many
compliments from staff and parent helpers from the other schools, such as being
“extremely polite”, “respectful and responsible” and “a real credit to our school
community”. We are extremely proud and grateful for their efforts on the day!

Due to the contributions and efforts of MANY we had a very successful day!

Michelle Smith
Assistant Principal




LITERACY
How reading helps...

In reading an article “How reading 20 minutes a day impacts your child” | read the following
statistics and | would like to share some of them with you.

* Starting in kindergarten, if a student reads 20 minutes a day at home, they
will hear 1.8 million words per year.

¢ From the time your child is born, reading out loud is a positive influence. As
your child grows, daily reading will help the brain make connections
between the written and spoken word, widening vocabulary in the process.

e Arecent study conducted by the American Academy of Pediatrics found
reading to children of any age wakens a number of regions in the left part of
the brain. The areas in the brain that become active involve understanding
the meaning of words and concepts tied to memory.

+ Reading is more than just translating written words into verbal form; it is
about understanding those words were once ideas in the minds of great
thinkers. It is about realizing those ideas can be connected to personal
experiences.

¢ Through daily reading, children are exposed to a world outside their own
reality. It expands their know-how, opens their minds and creates the
potential for a continuation of ideas and an endless number of possibilities
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THEY WILL HEAR

1,800,000 282,000

WORDS PER YEAR

851 212 42

~— AND ON STANDARDIZED TESTS,
THEY WILL LIKELY SCORE BETTER THAN

90% 50% 10%

OF THEIR PEERS

So happy reading and our school library is full of great books ready to be shared. If you would

like to read the whole article, the web addressis:  <<https://www.wepo.com/brand-
spotlight/how-reading-20-minutes-a-day-impacts-your-child-amazon-kindle>>

Yours in books, Cheryl Kersivien. (Teacher- Librarian)



DATE EVENT
Friday 21" February CUPCAKE & POPPER ~ MORNING TEA
ICE BLOCK DAY - On sale at lunch time
Friday 6™ March ICE BLOCK DAY - On sale at lunch time
Friday 20" March EASTER DONATION MUFTI-DAY
HOT DOG LUNCH & ICE BLOCK DAY
P&F MEETING ~ 2pm in Staffroom

Staying In Touch
You can stay in touch with news and events through our “SJV Parents & Friends” page on Facebook.

You can also message us through this page or email us at sjv.pandf@gmail.com.

Please note that this Facebook page and email is run by the volunteers on the P&F and not the school. If
you have any questions regarding school business please contact the school directly.

Ice Block Stalls
Ice blocks and Zooper Doopers will be sold at lunch time on the above dates.

Ice blocks are $1 each and Zooper Doopers are $0.50 each.
There is no need to pre-order, just send money with your child on the day.

If you would like to help out with any of the stalls please send us a message through Facebook or email.

P & F Meeting
Friday 20" March — 2 pm

All of our P&F meetings are held in the Staffroom and go for approximately 30-45 minutes. These
meetings are a great chance to hear about all the exciting things happening at the school, be part of
planning future events and have a chance to speak with other parents and Mr Lievore. Light refreshments
are provided and siblings are welcome.

Clothing Pool Opening Hours — Term 1 — 8:45AM — 9:15am
The second hand Clothing Pool is located in the old canteen and will be open on

Friday 21* February

We are in need of any uniform items, summer or winter, in good condition. Please leave freshly washed
items at the school office.

P&F Committee




SCHOOL FEE ACCOUNT

Accounts were posted out by the Catholic Education Office on Friday 14t February. Fees are
payable by Wednesday 18th March. Please contact Mrs Dawinan. Before the due date, if you
are unable to finalise your account. Thank you.

"TERM 1 CALENDAR

Thursday February 20 | 9.15am Parish Mass ~ Yrs. 3-6
Diocesan Swimming Carnival Blacktown Aquatic Centre
Friday February 21 | Cupcake & Popper Stall - Moming Tea ~ P&F
Ice Block Stall — Lunch time ~ P&F
2.15pm Merit Assembly ~ MPR
Wednesday February 26 | ASH WEDNESDAY — Mass 9.15am -Yrs. 3-6
K-2 Class Prayer
Friday February 28 | 2.15pm Merit Assembly ~ MPR
Sunday -Friday March 1-6 | Catholic Schools” Week — Celebrating 200 Years of
Catholic Education in Australia
Friday March 6 Ice Block Stall — Lunch time ~ P&F
Monday March 9 | OPEN DAY ~ 2021 ENROLMENTS KINDY & OTHER
GRADES ~ 9:30AM - 10:30AM
Tuesday March 3 GRIP Student Leaders’ Day
Thursday March 5 9.15am Parish Mass ~ Yrs. 3-6
Friday March 6 9.30am Welcome Assembly & Open School
Ice Block Stall - Lunch time ~ P&F
No Merit Assembly
Tuesday & March 10 & | Yr.6 Camp ~ Vision Valley
Wednesday March 11
Thursday March 12 | 9.15am Parish Mass ~ Yrs. 3-6
Friday March 13 | 2.15pm Merit Assembly ~ MPR
Thursday March 19 | 9.15am Parish Mass ~ Yrs. 3-6
Friday March 20 | Easter Donation — Mufti Day ~ P&F
Hot Dog & Ice Block Day — Lunch time ~ P&F
2.00pm P&F Meeting ~ Staff Room
2.15pm Merit Assembly ~ MPR
Thursday March 26 | 9.15am Parish Mass ~ Yrs. 3-6
Friday March 28 | 2.15pm Merit Assembly ~ MPR
Thursday April 2 9.15am Parish Mass ~ Yrs. 3-6
Friday April 3 9.30AM STUDENT OF THE TERM - MPR
No Merit Assembly
Monday April 6 OPEN DAY ~ 2021 ENROLMENTS KINDY & OTHER
GRADES ~ 9:30AM - 10:30AM
Thursday April 9 HOLY THURSDAY - 9.15am Parish Mass ~ Yrs.3-6
LAST DAY OF SCHOOL
Friday April 10 | GOOD FRIDAY
Saturday April 11 HOLY SATURDAY
Sunday April 12 | EASTER SUNDAY

STUDENTS RESUME SCHOOL ON MONDAY 27™ APRIL




MERIT CERTIFICATES
Congratulations to the following Students:

Meray Mikhaeel
Dre Sio Ngaha
Jacinta Mickael
Pearl Adjej

Om Nepal
Aaron Feliciano

Jake Laidlaw

Amelia Shobin

Abigail Adem

Victoria LoboKakodkar
Stjepan Siric

Hashane Tharan

Alexis Ceballos
Cristiano Ochoa
Arya Neupane
Julienne Esclanda
Evelyn Joshy
Nathan Abreu

Hendrix Layson
Elisha Odur
Brandan Gaspi
Jacinta Aquino
Teejay Pineda
Jessica Laidlaw

Skye Garcia

Annabelle AbouChaaya
Mile Siric

McKenzie O'Keefe
Alexandra Castillo

Jack Vatuloka

Jordan Laidlaw
Lucas Ocampo
Bridget Mercado
Tayana Hamilton
Lachlan Tiqui
Nina Isakov

Cypher Dela Cruz
Dion Trainor
Gian Portelli
Tyarrah Jimenez
Tiana Cutajar
Andrew Aggrey

K GOLD

1GOLD

2 GOLD

3 GOLD

4 GOLD

5 GOLD

6 GOLD

Michael Perez
Amelia Cutajar
Andrei Maximo
Mio Kemppainen
Ivanna Ibrahim

Augie Valenzuela-D’Antonio

Ananya Bains

Andrew Tiongco
Nicolas Ortega

Edison Zheng
Phoenix-Sylva-Williams
Lara Mabagos

Nathaniel Lejero
Isabella Guillermo
Georgia Mercado

Jai Forster

Caitlin Morales
Charlotte-Grace Bayada

Mark Boctor
Khushi Singh
Jaanvi Sahni
Simon Pastoral
Anna Prokhorov
Emily Al Lati

Nathan Angelo

Caleb Decayo

Niya Kanesh
Aaliyah-Rose Robertson
Sage Cheng

Justin Dela Pena

Preston Wortley
Jairus OdurOchieng
Ayurvi Chaudhary

Rylarni Du Ross
Timothy Cheng
Keira Hamilton
Mentweb Angelo
Myron Nicolas
Jocelyn Graf




LIBRARY NEWS

Could you please ensure your child uses a library bag to help protect our precious library books.
Library Bags are to be purchased from the office at a cost of $10.00.

Mrs Kersivien

Teacher/Librarian

KEEP US INFORMED

If you have changed your address, email address or phone numbers, please update via the
Skoolbag App or contact the school office as soon as possible. It is important to have ALL contact
details up to date for our records to ensure we can contact you when necessary.

MEDICATION
If your child requires medication during the day, e.g. antibiotics, please send a note to the
office together with the medication (in its original packaging), details of dosage and time
to be administered. If medication is required is required for a period of 5 days or more, a
form will be sent home for completion. Just a reminder that NO MEDICATION is to be
in your child’s school bag. All medication must be kept in the office as we need to record
all medication given to students.
The School’s First Aid Officer require updated copies of all Asthma Management Plans
and Anaphylaxis Action Plans so that we are prepared to help your child in case of an
emergency.




IMPORTANT INFORMATION

ANAPHYLAXIS
LIFE THREATENING ALLERGY

Dear Parents,

Schools cater for many differences that children present....academic, emotional,
social and health issues.

Throughout our school, we have children with life threatening allergies. This
1s a serious matter, one that the school must address. Therefore we appeal to all
parents to assist us in caring for these children by considering the type of foods
you pack for your own child’s lunch.

Our aim is to minimize the amount of peanut and nut products brought into the
school and avoid all foods that contain nuts. These foods are extremely
dangerous to our children with allergies. Common foods that trigger an allergic
reaction are listed below and we ask that they not be brought to school any
time.

Peanuts — include M&M peanuts, cashews, hazelnuts, almonds,
walnuts and all tree nuts

Peanut butter

Nutella

Sesame seeds — remember some bread rolls have sesame seeds on the
including some McDonald’s hamburger buns

Food that contain satay e.g. Thai, Malaysian, Indonesian dishes

Egg

In the case of a child bringing a nut product to school, teachers will bring the
matter to the attention of parents.

If peanut or nuts are not on the ingredient list of a particular packaged food but
the food has the statement:

“MAY CONTAIN TRACES OF NUT.....”

this food may be brought to school and consumed only by non-allergic
children.

Due to safety concerns, we discourage children from sharing food. We
would also appreciate parents speaking with children regarding this matter.

We thank you for helping us provide a safe environment for all our children.




CHILD PROTECTION
Building Child Safe Communities New procedures reminders for volunteers

http://ceo-web.parra.catholic.edu.au/asp/volunteerscpmodule/index.asp

If you are considering volunteering for school excursions, sports carnivals etc. it is important
to complete the requirement as set out below.

It is a system requirement that child protection training be completed by all volunteers
commencing work in our school and a briefing every second year for existing volunteers.

An online training module for use by volunteers.

Open the module by clicking the Start link below.

Read through the presentation.

Complete and submit quiz questions. This will take approximately 45 minutes.

After successful completion of the module, fill out the form by typing your name, email
address, contact number, contact address and the school you intend to volunteer at.
5. A notification of your successful completion of the module will be sent via e-mail to the
school and also to your email address.

nal e

Click on Start the module.
Volunteers

http://childprotection.parra.catholic.edu.au/volunteers

Thank you for your interest in volunteering. The opportunities provided to students are greatly
enhanced by the contribution of volunteers.

ALL VOLUNTEERS MUST COMPLETE STEP 1 AND STEP 2

Step 1: Complete 'Building Child Safe Communities - Undertaking for Volunteers' Form

You will need to complete a Volunteers Form for each location that you volunteer. A notification of
your successful completion of the form will be sent via e-mail to the volunteering location and also to
your email address.

VOLUNTEER FORM PRIVACY STATEMENT

Step 2: Complete the online training module
[t is a system requirement that the online training module be completed by all volunteers commencing
at any of our locations and the training needs to be completed every second year.

¢ Open the module by clicking the Start link below.
¢ Read through the presentation.
e Complete and submit quiz questions (this will take approximately 10 minutes).

TRAINING MODULE PRIVACY STATEMENT




BEREE FRIE=TL7 B IF=3a e

CONMMUNITY NEWS

KINDERCARE LEARNING CENTRE BEFORE and AFTER SCHOOL
PICKUP & DROP OFF DAILY SERVICE

Kindercare Learning Centre located in Doonside is a privately owned centre offering a variety of
services including Long Day, Before & After School Care and Vacation Care for ages 0-12 years.
Full Government subsidy and eligibility offered.

Our centre is open 7am to 6pm all year round.

Our Before School Care operates from 7.00am - 8.45am.

Our After School Care operates from 3.00pm to 6.00pm.

For further enquiries, or to make the switch please contact Jackie De Abreu on (02) 9622
8214 or visit our website www.kindercare.com.au

ENROLLING NOW

Primary School Visits - 13-24 February 2020

Open Evening - 4 March 2020 5pm - Tpm

Finel Date for Enrolments Submissions - 29 May 2020
Pilacement Offers commence on 6 April

Interviews begin in June 2020

Orientation Day - 6 November 2020 9am - 2pm

Parent Information Evening - 17 November 5 30 - 6 30pm

; Enrolment forms available at
Principal's Address ar 11.30am, 12.30pm and 1.30pm WWW.STAGNESROOTYHILL.CATHOLIC.EDU.AU




Australian Girls Choir — Complimentary Open Classes

The Australian Girls Choir is currently offering free open classes to school-aged girls
during February and March. Attending an open class gives girls the opportunity

to explore their musical and performance skills in a fun and nurturing environment. Girls
have fun as they learn to sing, dance and perform in weekly classes that emphasise
personal growth and self-esteem. Visit hitps.//ausgirlschoir.com.au/openclass/ for more
details

oudic/

PARRAMATTA

OPEN DAY

Sunday, 8 March 2020
10.00am - 2.00pm

You are warmly invited to join us for Open Day 2020.

Principal’'s Welcome at 10.00am and 12.00pm

Bookings can be made by visiting the College website www.olme.nsw.edu.au
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SCHOOL UNIFORMS

ST JOHN VIANNEY PRIMARY SCHOOL

SPORTS POLO
& SHORTS

*10

SHORTS POLO SHORTS SHORTS

$34.95 $32.95

AVAILABLE INSTORE AT LOWES BLACKTOWNN.

*Whilst stock last, not in conjunction with any other offer.




